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Garfield City Council Meeting May 9, 2023

Prayer and Pledge of Allegiance

Call to Order -6:01PM

Roll Call- Roll Called by Recorder-Treasurer Christal Allen
Council Member Smead-Absent

Council Member Rambo-Present

Council Member Teeselink-Present

Council Member Kitterman-Present

City Attorney- Present

Guests and Visitors

Susan Hartman with ER Assist -updated the council regarding the North Wimpy Jones flood damage
mitigation. She will be contacting the city for the documentation of payments to turn in to the state. City
is to be reimbursed 35% of the costs of repairs.

The generator project grant has been approved with a 75/25 cost share. The grant was written for
$50,000; the generator project has been bid at $30,000 turnkey. The generator is scheduled to be
delivered in four weeks.

A Scope of Work change has been approved to utilize remaining funds to add a weatherproof charging
station, location is to be determined.

Tammy Arend-Agenda Item 7- updated the council on the status of her property at 18300 Marshall St.
She and Mayor Blackburn are scheduled to meet onsite with the insurance adjuster May 10",

Minutes April 11, 2023, Council Meeting

Council Member Kitterman moved to accept April 11, 2023, minutes as presented
Seconded by Council Member Teeselink

Allin favor

Motion Carried.

Minutes, Special Council Meeting, April 24, 2023

Council Member Teeselink moved to accept April 24, 2023, minutes as presented
Seconded by Council Member Kitterman

Allin favor

Motion Carried.

Committee Reports

Planning Commission- Mayor Blackburn presented for Planning Commission Chairman John Niernberger
who is out of town. The April meeting minutes, and May agenda were presented. A copy of an email
sent to Teresa Sidwell with Benton County Environmental Division regarding control of junkyards 16820
Marshall St was presented to the council.
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Water Department-9.02% unaccounted water loss for April. The water for the trees along highway 62
has not been metered to date. Council members agreed that metering is necessary to allow the city to
be reimbursed for the water used.

Code Enforcement- Mayor Blackburn advised that a plumbing permit application for a property on
Hughes Rd and a Bore and Excavation permit application Ford Rd. were received in April. There were
some dog inquiries and meetings regarding the Arend property at 18300 Marshall St.

Council Member Kitterman moved to accept committee reports as presented.
Seconded by Council Member Rambo

Allin favor

Motion carried.

Unfinished Business

Update - Proposed Garfield Scholars’ Academy - Mayor Blackburn reported that Joy Sawyer is on track
with the application and will find out in August if it is approved. He has been asked to join Ms. Sawyer in
presenting to the panel who will approve or disapprove the proposed charter school.

Update - Pavilion, Hamilton Park- Mayor Blackburn reported that Marty Seamster has fabricated metal
brackets that he will weld to the beams prior to the roof being installed.

May 20" Walton Foundation Grant Tree give-away- 100 Trees to be delivered May 18"

Resolution, Condemnation 18300 Marshall Street- Agenda Item addressed by Tammy Arend
presentation

New Business

Working To Be a Leader Report- Council Member Teeselink addressed the council regarding the safety
audit conducted by Shawn Smead and the working to be a leader program written by himself.

Council member Kitterman moved to adopt and implement the safety plan and working to be a leader
program

Seconded by Council Member Rambo

All in favor

Motion carried.

Hamilton Park Pavilion Metal Bid- Bid received for $11,300 to include labor and materials from Hendrix
Construction

After discussion, Council Member Kitterman moved to award the bid to Hendrix Construction

Seconded by Council Member Rambo

Council Member Rambo- Yes, Council Member Teeselink-Yes, Council Member Kitterman

All'in favor

Motion carried.

ESl schedule for water tank assessment- Mayor Blackburn reported he was contacted by Jeremy Rawn
with ESI who has been reassigned to the project. A site analysis to determine if the pad will support an
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additional 20ft of additional tank is needed with an estimated cost of $20,000.
Council agreed to proceed, and that payment should be made from the %% sales tax fund.

Compton Gardens Arboretum & Regional Tree Program 2024

Council member Kitterman moved to defer decision to participate in the 2024 tree grant program until
the June Council Meeting

Seconded by Council Member Rambo

Allin favor

Motion carried.

City Financials

Approve April Financials

After discussion, Council Member Kitterman moved to approve April financials as presented
Seconded by Council Member Teeselink

All in favor

Motion carried.

Adjourn

Council Member Kitterman moved to adjourn
Seconded by Council Member Teeselink

Allin favor

Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 6:49PM

h
Passed and approved this lg day of _3UNE- 2023,

Gary Blackburn Christal J. Allen

Azroved, Maior Ggry Blackburn Atmg&:gKTmistal Allen
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